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CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

REPORT NO. 24 OF THE 
 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
(WORKING SESSION) 

 
For consideration by the Council 

of the City of Vaughan 
on March 8, 2004 

 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:45 a.m., on February 24, 2004. 
 
Present:  Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri, Chair 

Mayor Michael Di Biase (10:45 a.m.) 
Regional Councillor Linda D. Jackson 
Councillor Tony Carella 
Councillor Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor Peter Meffe 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 

 
The following item was dealt with: 
 
1 BY-LAW ENFORCEMENT ANNUAL STATISTICAL REPORT - 2003 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That Council be provided with specific recommendations for improving the collection of fines 

and other monies owed, which improvements will require amendments to provincial 
legislation or regulations; 

 
2) That Council be provided with a report on various options by which the collection of fines, etc. 

requiring the cooperation of the Region of York (including provincial courts in the Region) 
may be improved.  Such options shall include descriptions of costs, benefits and 
implementation strategies at both the administrative and political levels; 

 
3) That staff implement Ward detailed reports; 
 
4) That consolidated City-wide reports be provided of the total by-law activity, outlining the 

services provided by type and calls per household; 
 
5) That staff review and provide benchmarking standards; 
 
6) That staff review and investigate by-law enforcement comparables on an annual basis; 
 
7) That the presentation by the Senior Manager of By-law Enforcement and material submitted, 

be received; and 
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8) That the following report of the Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services and the 
Senior Manager of By-law Enforcement, dated February 24, 2004, be received. 

 
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services and the Senior Manager, By-law 
Enforcement, recommend: 
 
That Council receive this report and provide direction on the circulation and the placing on the City of 
Vaughan website of this report. 

 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri, Chair 
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